
Welcome Back! 

On behalf of the staff at Gen-
eral Brock Public School, we 
would like to welcome all of 
our current and newly regis-
tered families to this new 
school year.  We are so excit-
ed to return to school and we 
are certain that you will find 
our school warm and invit-
ing, with a focus on student 
safety and achievement. With 
the passing of summer, 
school staff have been busy 
at work preparing for the new 
school year. We are commit-
ted to providing a quality 
educational experience for 
your child while adhering to 
COVID-19 Health and Safety 
Guidelines.  

Families will be contacted 
prior to the first day of school 
to explain first day entry rou-
tines. 

Communication is key to 
ensuring your child has a 
successful school year. Please 

be sure to keep the commu-
nication lines open which 
can be as simple as an Edsby 
message or a telephone call 
directly to your child’s 
teacher.  This newsletter will 
be available on our school 
twitter feed 
@Brockbulldogs and our 
web page at https://
publicboard.ca under the 
school tab. Our newsletter 
not only contains valuable 
information about future 
school activities and upcom-
ing dates but also highlights 
the previous month’s events. 

At Brock, we will continue 
to meet the needs of our 
students in a variety of 
ways.   

If you are interested in being 
a part of our Parent Council, 
we will be holding our virtu-
al election on - 

Tuesday, October 5 at 3:30. 

Please know that parents/
guardians will need to check 
into the office upon arrival.  
We are minimizing school 
entry to students only at this 
time.  Should you need to 
enter the school, a mandatory 
Covid-19 screening test must 
be completed—this is availa-
ble on our board website. 

For reference, please review 
our Student/Parent Handbook 
available on our school web-
site prior to the first day of 
school.  

Additionally, an 
“Announcement Group’ has 
been created in EDSBY for 
up to date events.  

Looking forward to a great 
school year! 

Mr. Callow & Mr. Johnson 

‘We care about each other!’ 

Lead Story Headline 

 

Important Dates 
 

September 7 

Grades 1-8—First day of school 

 

September 13 

JKSK—First day of school 

 

September 27 

Re-organization day—if your 
child(ren) is impacted you will be 
notified 
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September 2021 

Bulldog Report 

Welcome New Staff  
The school community would like to 
officially welcome a number of new 
staff members.    

Mr. S Kirby—Prep coverage 

Ms. N Carter—DSW 

Ms. D Owdeesh—EA 

 

FOLLOW US ON TWITTER       @Brockbulldogs  

https://publicboard.ca
https://publicboard.ca
http://www.google.ca/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRxqFQoTCMOjkOWM18cCFUYbPgods9wItA&url=http%3A%2F%2Fa2y-noti.blogspot.com%2F2015%2F06%2Fwelcome-to-our-official-android-app.html&bvm=bv.101800829,d.aWw&psig=AFQjCNGcj


carts out front.  Please label the 
items and call the office / use the 
buzzer.  A staff will come out and 
pick it up.   

At the end of the day, students who 
walk home and students who are being 
picked up will be dismissed out their 
designated doors.  Parents may alterna-
tively wish to meet their children.  
Please be patient as new routines are 
being established. 

If your child is absent, please ensure 

that you call the school before 8:35 
am. 

If your child needs to leave the school 
before the end of the day, please en-
sure that you send a note to your 
child’s teacher or phone the school 
office—we will greet you at the front 
doors with your child/ren. 

 

 

We take pride in ensuring that our stu-
dents are safe at General Brock!  As 
part of our “Safe Welcome”, we ask for 
your help each day so that we can keep 
our students safe at all times. 

Please note that visitors to the building 
will be limited to minimize contact.   

All schools in Ontario are required to 
keep their doors locked during the 
school day. For safety reasons, only our 
students and staff are permitted in the 
school and on the playground.  If you 
are dropping off items, we will have 

Teachers communicate in a variety of 
ways: by telephone, using the student 
agendas, Edsby, Twitter, through the 
web as well as class newsletters. 

During the day, our staff is busy attend-
ing to the needs of students. If you wish 
to contact your child’s teacher, we en-
courage you to leave them a voicemail 
with specific instructions on how, and 
when the best time to call back would 
be. Staff typically respond within 48 
hours. If the issue is urgent, please call 
our office staff and provide details of 
your concern. Our office staff will relay 
the information to the Principal/Vice 
Principal. 

If you have a concern, please never 
hesitate to call the school. The vast 
majority of concerns occur as a result 
of miscommunication and can be re-
solved with a simple phone call to the 
teacher. Our staff are more than happy 
to have the opportunity to talk with you 
as they want to ensure that our families 
have a positive experience at General 
Brock. 

We are proud of our students and the 
work that we do to support them. We 
deeply appreciate your support and 
know that, ultimately, we are here for 
our students. 

How will I know that I have been 
invited to Edsby? 
 
You will receive a response to the email 
address you have provided the school for 
each child you have in the school where 
parents have been invited.   
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

What are the benefits of using 
Edsby? 
Edsby is a great way to support your 
child at school.  Many of our teachers 
will communicate and assign work 
through EDSBY.  
 
Can I schedule an absence for my 
child using Edsby? 
Yes, using Edsby you can schedule an 
absence for your child. 
 
 
 
 

 

What do I do if I forget my pass-
word?  Where do I get help or sup-
port on how to use Edsby? 
 
On the Edsby login screen there is a link 
for ‘Can’t Log In’ -  Click on this and 
enter your email address that you used 
when you registered for Edsby.  An email 
will be sent with instructions to follow.  
Help is available at http://
www.edsby.com/help/parents/ 
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Communication—Home and School 

EDSBY for parents  

“All schools in Ontario are 

required to keep their doors 

locked during the instructional 

part of the school day” 

GE NER AL BR OCK PUB LI C S CHOOL  

Contact Information 

We encourage you to log on 
to your Edsby parent         
account to ensure that     

contact information is up to 
date.  Should changes be  

required, please contact the 
school for assistance.  

Thank you! 

http://www.edsby.com/help/parents/
http://www.edsby.com/help/parents/


S E PT EM BE R 20 21  

 

The number one way you can help de-
crease the amount of traffic issues is to 
consider having your child walk to 
school or take the bus. Do not park in 
the bus bay. This area is off limits for 
parking as we need to keep that clear at 
all times for our buses.   

Please try to avoid contacting the school 
after 2:30 pm with changes in dismissal 
arrangements—these create a great deal 
of confusion which can delay everyone. 

Please ensure that your child, and their 
teacher, know what your end of day plans 
are. 

With your help, we know that we can 
create an even safer environment for our 
students! 

 

 

scents must be ingested to result in a re-
action while the allergy is ‘airborne’ 
which means that the smell alone can 
result in anaphylaxis. 

We deeply appreciate your support in 
doing your best to avoid sending these 
food items to school. 

Staff are trained annually in how to re-
spond to students with anaphylaxis. 

We have many students and staff who 
have life-threatening allergies to peas, 
eggs, latex, nuts, tree nuts and peanuts. 

We are also a ‘fragrance free zone’ and 
do not permit perfume, cologne or oth-
er  fragrances.  

When exposed to these substances, aller-
gic children can become ‘anaphylactic’ 
meaning that a medical emergency may 
become imminent. These reactions can be 
fatal. For some students, these foods/
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Electronic Devices 

 
Technology has opened the door to many wonderful learning opportunities and has enhanced our 
educational experiences which has helped students to become responsible digital citizens. These devices can 
also be an area of concern. Due to the many privacy issues and the potential inappropriate use of these 
items, students are not to use devices at school without permission from the school and home. In the event 
of an emergency, students may use the office phone or parents can contact their child through the office. For students 
whose parents wish them to carry a cell phone, the phone is to be kept stored in a safe place while at school. The school will not 
be responsible for any lost or stolen electronic devices.  

Food Allergies / 

Fragrance Free Zone 

“The Windsor-Essex County Health Unit provides a number of health services to school children in Windsor 
and Essex County. Many of these services are provided according to provincial law. If for any reason you do not 
wish your child to be involved in health education or health services, please inform the school principal in writ-
ing as soon as possible.” 

 

Start time is 8:35 a.m.  

 

Student arrival 8:20—8:35 a.m. 

Students will proceed to their class-
room upon arrival.  

 

End of day dismissal is 2:55 p.m.  

http://www.google.ca/imgres?imgurl=http://mobilelabsinc.com/wp-content/uploads/2014/03/device-testing.jpg&imgrefurl=http://mobilelabsinc.com/solutions/mobile-device-testing/&h=302&w=302&tbnid=xsfvqt8jXS-qYM:&docid=InDkfuY3IpgDoM&ei=hK3jVdyBPcHLeLWhkZAG&t


 

Page 4 

Our 2021-2022 Bulldog Staff 

GE NER AL BR OCK PUB LI C S CHOOL  



S E PT EM BE R 20 21  

Someone is usually in the school office 
until 3:30 pm everyday. Please leave a 
message if you are unable to reach some-
one. Do not drop off your child before 
8:20 am—no staff are present to super-
vise them. 

 

Our bells are now as follows: 

8:20am Supervision begins with immediate 
student entry 

8:35 am School begins 

10:15 —10:55am  First Nutrition Break 

12:35 —1:15 pm   Second Nutrition Break 

2:55 pm Dismissal                                    
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School Hours    
    

Student Accident Insurance 
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